IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

SPECIAL MEETING






Irlam Council Offices,







Astley Road,







Irlam.







16th February 2006 







Meeting commenced: 6.00 p.m.







       “

  ended: 7.10 p.m.

PRESENT:
John Shelley 

– 
in the Chair

Councillors Hudson, Kean and Mann

Nancy Heap 


– 
ICHI

Terry Handsley

–
De Trafford Residents’ Association

P Hodson


}
Friends of Irlam Train Station

W Brock


}

Jane McNulty

–
Irlam Writers’ Group

Sybil Norcott


–
Irlam WI

John Morley


–
Irlam Rotary

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale
–
Neighbourhood Manager

Chris Trueblood

–
Community Development Worker

Claire Edwards

–
Customer & Support Services Directorate

62.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hunt, Jones and Lightup, Mary Cherry, Richard Dooley, Ron Parker and Jeanette Williams.

63.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN – TARGETS
The Chairman explained that a Special Meeting involving Community Committee members had been convened in order for consideration to be given to the three targets that had been set at the meeting of the Community Committee held on 17th November 2005:-

· to improve the distribution system for the newsletter,

· to recruit three more groups to the Community Committee membership, and

· to engage with young people.

(a) Newsletter
A discussion took place regarding the current system for distributing the newsletter and how it could be improved.

RESOLVED:
THAT an additional 250 copies of the newsletter be printed and an increased number be distributed to the local groups and organisations to whom it was usually circulated.

(b) Increasing Community Committee Membership
A discussion took place regarding how members of the local community could be encouraged to attend meetings of the Community Committee, during which the following points were noted:-

· agenda items needed to be interesting and relevant to local people,

· lengthy presentations should be discouraged in order to allow a variety of topics to be covered during Community Committee meetings.

Reference was made to the need to publicise and promote the existence and activities of the Community Committee in order to encourage local people to attend.

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (i) the next edition of the newsletter would be sent to the community groups in the area, with an accompanying letter informing them of the role of the Community Committee, and inviting them to become involved, (ii) the possibility of a digital display board, providing information on the activities of the Community Committee, being located in the area was currently being explored, and (iii) a notice board was to be installed at Irlam Rail Station by GMPTE and consideration was being given to the possibility of a Community Committee notice board being attached to that structure.

A suggestion was made that meetings of the Community Committee take place on a monthly basis in the future.  Committee members voted against this proposal and it was agreed that meetings would continue to be held on a bi-monthly basis.

RESOLVED:
THAT 
the information and comments be noted.

(c)
Engagement of Young People
It was reported that Caroline Lightfoot was in the process of engaging with the Sixth Form Council at Irlam and Cadishead Community High School, with a view to a forum being set up for young people in the area.  It was proposed that, once it was up and running, part of the devolved budget would be delegated to that forum in order for the young people involved to decide how the funding should be spent.

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that Committee members supported the above approach that was being taken with regard to the engagement of young people in the area.
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